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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: REQ05409 
 
Thank you for your request for information relating to Developments put forward to the 
east of University Hospital 
 
Your request and our responses are outlined below: 
 
Within the last nine months a large scheme involving new accesses off the A46 to 
serve the proposal for 900 houses and an new 1400 place car park on the 
immediate east of The University Hospital was put prward by the stakeholders of 
this development. The access/es also included facilities to some 200 acres of 
development on the east side of the A46. 
 
The cost was estimated in many tens of millions of pounds and quoted in the 
likelihood that Highways England would not be partner to the expense 
 
Could you let me know if these proposals have been considered by The Council 
and or any of its departments and the result of any deliberations. 

Land to the east of University hospital (but west of the A46) sits within Coventry’s 
administrative boundary. The majority of this land is known as Waslgrave Hill Farm and 
is allocated in the Coventry Local Plan for approximately 900 homes. This is to 
incorporate new junction arrangements on the A46 at Clifford Bridge and additional 
access to the hospital.  

Policy H2 of the Local Plan provides more detail and this is available on our website at 
the following link:  
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http://www.coventry.gov.uk/downloads/file/25899/final_local_plan_december_2017 

We therefore do not have to provide the information as per Section 21 of the FOIA.  
 
Land to the east of the A46 is with Rugby Borough Councils administrative boundary. We 
therefore can confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per 
Section 1(1) of the Act. Further inquiries relating to that land should be made to the 
Borough Council. 
 
Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are 
looking for is already published on the Council’s web site and in particular its FOI/EIR 
Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry. 
 

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt 
of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk  
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 

Information Governance 
 




